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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page  $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

The Town Office, Town Crew, 
and Nuisance Grounds 

will be closed 
Friday, November 11th 
For Remembrance Day 

 
 

Effective January 1, 2017 
There will be a 10% increase to all 

newsletter ads.  
 

Prices will include advertising on 
Community Webpage and Facebook Page. 

  

REMINDER 
 

Public Meeting 
In regards to the Rover and First Responders.  

 

Wednesday, November 2, 2016 
7:00 p.m. 

 

Eatonia Community Hall 
 

 

Effective November 7, 2016 
 

Front street garbage pick-up will begin.  
Please have your garbage out front  

By 8:00 a.m. 
 

 

Taxes 
 

From July – December, 2016 a 1% penalty per 
month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2017 a 10% penalty will 
be charged on all outstanding taxes.  

 

 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

 

Closed Friday, November 11th  
 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 

 

Season Greetings Ads 
 

Don’t forget to contact the Town Office by 
November 22nd if you are interested in putting a 

Season’s Greetings Ad in the December 
Newsletter.  

 

Size of Ad: Business Card Size 
Cost: $12.00 + GST 

 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 
 
 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Remembrance Day Program  

November 9, 2016 

Eaton School Gym 

11:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 
 

All Community members are welcome to 

join us as we Remember. We look 

forward to seeing everyone there. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are moving to our new location! 
 

We will be closed  
Monday, November 14th. 

Open for business at the new location 
Tuesday, November 15th.  

 
Grand Opening 

December 1st, 2016 
Please watch for more details. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to the following people 

who now make up Eatonia's new 

Town Council for the next four years: 

 

Steven Schwartz - Mayor 

Troy Becker - Councillor 

Doug Bredy - Councillor 

Darren Donald - Councillor 

Fritz Eckstein - Councillor 

Annette Palmer - Councillor 

Robert (Sam) Somerville - Councillor 

  

137 people came out to vote on 

Election Day on October 26, 2016.   

 

The new council will be sworn in at their 

first official meeting on  

November 8, 2016. 
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November Rec News 
 
Arena: 

The Arena has been busy getting ready for the winter 
season!  Community clean-up was held on Tuesday, 
October 11th and I would like to thank all those who 
showed up to help out.  The turnout was great and the 
cleaning was finished up in no time! 
 
The ice making process started on Monday, October 17th 
with plant start up.  The following days were very busy 
getting hose floods and painting done.  A huge thanks to 
Matt Hoffman and Mitch Larock for all the time they put in 
at the Arena getting things organized to get the ice made.  
Thank you also goes out to the many volunteers that 
showed up to help with the hose floods and painting, it 
wouldn’t get done without your help!   
 
The caretaker sign-up sheet is up on the bulletin board and 
I have also posted available kitchen shifts on the kitchen 
door for all those who need to sign up.  My plan is to post 
4-6 weeks of kitchen shifts at a time.  I also put a sign-up 
sheet on the kitchen door for anyone 14 years and older 
who would be interested in being hired by a Minor Hockey 
or Skating Club parent to work in the kitchen. 
 
Eatonia Minor Hockey hosted a Power Skating Camp on the 
weekend of October 29-30.  The camp was offered free of 
charge to all Minor Hockey players in Eatonia and Leader.  
Kristin and BJ Somerville ran the camp and they had a great 
turnout! 
 
The Recreation Board is offering public skating and shinny 
passes at the rate of $25/family.  We would like to see as 
many families as possible using the Arena and thought this 
would be a great way to make that happen.  Please stop by 
the rec office to purchase your pass!  Please take note that 
all hockey player and skating club member fees already 
include a pass for shinny and public skating. 
 
The ice schedule is posted at the Arena and will be updated 
every couple of weeks.  Please keep in mind that the 
schedule is subject to change and that games and ice rental 
may replace public skating and shinny times if needed. 
 
Keep your eyes open for posters of upcoming Minor 
Hockey games and Senior Huskies games! 

 

 

Co-ed Rec Volleyball: 
We are going to start Co-ed Rec Volleyball!  You can 
register as a team or as an individual (and we’ll get you on 
a team) by calling or texting me at 460-7130.  If we have 
enough teams we will go ahead with playing the teams 
against each other.  If there is not enough team interest, 
we will still go ahead with volleyball but will all meet at the 
gym and make teams with who shows up.   We are 
planning this for Sunday evenings to avoid conflict with the 
gym schedule and as many children’s activities as possible.  
It would be nice to start mid-late November so please get 
registered as soon as possible! 

 

Payment Policy: 
The Eatonia and District Recreation Board has passed a new 
policy regarding payment for activities. 
All Hockey/Skating fees must be paid in full by December 
31st of that year.  Two deposit cheques of $500 to cover 
your kitchen shifts and caretaking duties must be included 
with your payment and be dated no later than December 
31st of that year (these are only cashed if your kitchen shifts 
and/or caretaking shifts are not fulfilled by the end of the 
season).   
Swimming lessons must be paid in full the first day of 
lessons.  Swimming fees must be paid in full by August 31st 
of that year.  Punch cards must be paid in full at time of 
purchase. 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation! 
 

Sask Lotteries Trust Fund Grants: 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries products 
such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and Scratch & Win are 
placed in the Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund.    Grants 
from this fund are used to support more than 1200 sport, 
culture, recreation and community groups in the province.  
Community groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program.  Please contact the 
Recreation Director if you have more questions about this 
program.  
 

Eatonia Recreation Office Hours: 
Monday – Friday 

8:30a.m. - 4:30p.m. 
(closed for lunch) 

 
Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK  S0L 0Y0 
Phone:  306-967-2557  Cell:  306-460-7130  Fax: 306-967-

2220 
Email:  eatoniarec@sasktel.net 
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 Influenza is an infectious illness caused by an influenza virus.  Influenza 

can spread quickly from person to person by a simple cough or sneeze, 

or contact with something recently contaminated by fluids from an 

infected person (like shaking hands). 

Symptoms include sudden onset of fever, sore throat, cough and muscle 

aches, but you may have some or all of these symptoms: 

 Fever and chills; 

 Body aches, especially in the back and legs; 

 Headache; 

 Dry cough; 

 Weak and tired; 

 Sore throat; 

 Runny or stuffy nose; 

 Loss of appetite. 

Influenza can result in hospitalization and death. 

BUT you can protect yourself and those around you by getting immunized against seasonal 

influenza every year. 

All Canadians 6 months and older can benefit from immunization against seasonal influenza. 

INFLUENZA IMMUNIZATION IS SAFE. 

GET YOUR FLU SHOT. 

(Government of Saskatchewan, 2016) 

 

 
Annual Influenza & Pneumococcal Vaccines 

 
 Eatonia Health Centre/EOL  
  Friday, November 25th 

10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Drop In Clinic 
 

*Please Bring Your Health Card* 
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Got Prescriptions? 
Tired of driving to the City? 

Do you need a new pharmacy? 
 

Ask us: 
- How to transfer your prescriptions 

- How to get bubble packs at  

no charge 

- About our easy-to-use refill App 

- About getting a FREE flu shot 

 
 
  

 
 

306-628-4000  
 
 
 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living Auxiliary 
will have a bake table at the 

Christmas Home Based Business  
Eatonia Community Hall 

November 19, 2016 
Donations of baking greatly appreciated. 

Proceeds for resident supplies. 
 
 

Reflexology by Nicole 
 

-Manipulation of feet, hands, and ears 
using pressure points to help heal the 
body 
-100% pure Essential Oils from Scents of 
Direction available.  
-Level 1 Reiki 

 
Call Nicole Bailey at 306-838-3250 for an 

appointment or for more information. 
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Eatonia Oasis Living-October 2016 News 

 
We have had a busy month at E.O.L.  We celebrated Senior’s Week at the end of September.  The residents received 
cards and goodies; enjoyed a Chicken Lunch with homemade pies for dessert from the Eatonia Healthcare Auxiliary 
ladies; and ended the week with a Senior’s Appreciation Tea. Each person attending received a flower and we all had 
cake and ice cream!  This was just a small way to let our seniors know how much we appreciate them.  We will have 
to make this an annual tradition!   
 
We were fortunate to have two Handivan trips this month.  We went on a tour of the country side, hoping to see some 
combines in the fields.  However, due to the moisture we endured, there was no one harvesting.  We saw many 
geese on the slough by Wayne and Brenda Radies’.  We ventured down to the Lemsford Ferry and had a visit with 
Keith Heck.  We saw a lot of wild life and some horses by the river.  On our way back to town, we stopped at the 
Glidden Hutterite Colony and had a little tour.  We saw the chicken barn where we get our eggs from, and all the 
combines lined up, ready to go.  It was a wonderful afternoon.  Thank you to Linda Radies and Candy Ashford for 
coming along.  For our second bus trip, we were fortunate to be invited to Eaton School to enjoy the talents of Teddy 
Anderson, Hoop Dancer and motivational speaker.  Marie Smith, Naomi Green and Candy Ashford accompanied us 
on this outing.  Thank you for doing this!  We wouldn’t be able to make these trips happen without volunteers helping.  
Our appreciation also goes out to the Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation for allowing us to use the Handivan 
for these outings.  Many residents would not be able to go out if it wasn’t for this.  Thank you! 
 
At this time, we have 19 residents staying at E.O.L. There are a few empty beds that we need to fill, so spread the 
word! 
 
The residents continue to attend Morning Exercises.  Thank you to Betty-Lou Klein and to Janice Burns for leading 
“Chair Yoga” twice a week along with the ladies from the community who join us.  The residents are enjoying you all 
very much.   Our weekly Bingos are still very popular!  Thank you to Candy Ashford for helping with this.  It was nice 
to see a few ladies from the community join us for this, as well!  Come back any time!  We are still busy baking 
cookies and such for the Afternoon Coffee Cart.  Nothing beats homemade cookies!  Games of Balloon Badminton 
and Shuffleboard were enjoyed by many!  We played our new game of Floor Curling as well!  We will have to keep 
practicing that.  Thank you to Marie Smith for all you do for us!  She plans our Craft sessions and helps out with 
activities, always willing to lend a helping hand.   Other volunteers include Winnie Larson, who helped serve evening 
lunch; and Bernice Radies, who helped serve our Bacon and Egg Brunch.  Our sincere gratitude to you all!  Bax 
Empire returned to E.O.L. with their beautiful clothes and jewelry.  Quite a few of the ladies did some shopping!  
Watch for posters in the Spring when they will be returning. 
 
The Lutheran Church ladies hosted a Halloween/Birthday Party.  Happy Birthday wishes go to Maurice Healey.  It was 
nice to see your family and friends join you for your celebration.  Amy’s Playschool children came to E.O.L. and 
carved pumpkins with us!  They also colored some pictures which are hanging on the Nurse’s station.  Thank you all 
for making time for us! 
 
We need to thank all the ladies and gentlemen from the five churches who volunteer their time to help fulfill the 
residents’ spiritual needs.  This is an important service that you provide.  The residents and staff of E.O.L. are very 
grateful.   We have our Weekly service every Wednesday afternoon at 2:30.   Everyone is welcome to join us.  
 
A big Thank you goes out to everyone who has made a donation of any kind to Eatonia Oasis Living.  We appreciate 
it very much!! 
 
THE RESIDENTS ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO HANDING OUT CANDY TO ALL THE GHOSTS AND GOBLINS, 
SO DON’T FORGET TO STOP AT E.O.L.  WE WILL BE READY FOR YOU AT 5:00… 
 

SEE YOU THEN!! 
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The Eatonia Heritage Board  

would like to say thank you to two of our 
members who have stepped down from the 
Board. Bonnie Jurgens was the treasurer for 
many years and we appreciate her time and 
efforts. Richard Adams served on the Board 

as the representative from the  
Town of Eatonia. 

 
We would also like to thank all of the students 
and adults who volunteered their time at the 

art shows this summer.  Without their 
support, it would have been difficult to have 

the shows open every day. 
 

The siding on the CN Station has been 
replaced on three sides. There was a great 
deal of material that had deteriorated and 
needed replaced.  Thanks to contributions 
from local organizations and individuals as 

well as a grant from Heritage Saskatchewan, 
the project is complete except for the final 

coats of paint which will happen in the spring. 
 
 

 
 

The Saskatchewan Heritage Foundation 
provides grants to individuals, community 
groups, municipalities and corporations 

working to preserve our heritage.  
 

The Eatonia Heritage Park was the recipient 
of an $8000 grant for the restoration of the 
CN station exterior siding.  We thank the 

foundation for their support. 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
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Eatonia Huskies Hockey 

 

If you are interested in ordering any 

huskies hockey clothing, it can be 

purchased online at the following website. 

http://ehshky16.itemorder.com 

 

Orders will be 

placed through 

Supreme Sports in 

Kindersley at the 

end of November. 

 

 

If you have any 

questions, please 

contact  

Kristin Somerville at 

(306) 460-9065. 

 

 
The Prairie Oasis Fitness Club is a board 

made of local residents who volunteer to 
oversee the fitness club.  Residents in the 
area utilize the service of the fitness club 

and it is a vital component of our 
community. 

 
The membership fees that we receive 

basically cover the operating costs.  Some of 
the equipment needs to be replaced due to 

the age and frequent use.  The board is 
looking at replacing one of the treadmills. 

 

 
 

If anyone is interested in making a donation 
to assist in purchasing new equipment, 

please contact a board member or stop by 
the town office.  Any amount would be 

greatly appreciated. 
  

The board members are: 
Darlene Olson 

Debbie Kroeker 
Cheryl Bailey 

Tosha Stallmann 
Colleen Humeny 

 
Thank you in advance for your support! 

 

http://www.ehshky16.itemorder.com/
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EATONIA FOWL SUPPER 
 

The Fowl Supper served 312 people.  The winder of the 50/50 was Dennis Hyland.  It was an 
excellent turkey supper enjoyed by all who attended.   
 

The Fowl Supper Committee would like to thank the following for their monetary donations towards 
purchasing the turkeys:    
 
Becker Oilfield Maintenance Ltd.     KB Air Conditioning (Kevin Butt)  
Bews Agrow Ltd.       Kramer Auctions (Bryan, Sam & Ken Somerville)   
Bredy’s Country Store      Lora’s Beauty Salon   
C. Tadich Designs       Mer-Lain Contracting   
Chesterfield Stock Farm      Nipisi Farms (Ray & Leah Cooper)   
Co-op         Prairie Centre Credit Union  
Crop Productions Services Ltd.     Prairie Oasis Drinking Water  
Deb’s Massage Therapy     Rhodes Sales & Service  
Eatonia Agencies Ltd.       Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd.  
Eatonia Motel       The 21-44 Store  
Hoffman Land & Cattle      Town of Eatonia  
Janeil Enterprises        

 

The Committee would also like to thank:    
 

 Kulyk Enterprises (Brad & Shanna Kulyk) for donating the plates and utensils  

 Eaton School Classes for making the posters  

 Shanna Kulyk for decorating the front window in the entrance 

 Bredy’s Country Store for making the coleslaw  

 All who donated food articles and other supplies that were needed  

 Everyone who cooked a turkey, vegetable or a dessert  

 All the volunteers who phoned for donations  

 To the band students who worked at the supper.   

 The Town Office for allowing the donations to be dropped off there 

 To the Fowl Supper Committee   

  

Thank you to everyone for making this Fowl Supper such a huge success!  
 
If your group would like to request a donation from the fowl supper, please submit a letter to the 
Committee by November 15, 2016.  The letter can be dropped off at the Town Office.   
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EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Home Based 
Business and Crafts Fair 

 
 

Eatonia Community Hall 
Saturday, November 19th  

11:00 to 4:00 
 

Lots of vendors! Baking! 
Refreshments! 

 
 

Come and get a head start on your 
Christmas shopping!! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remembrance 

Day 
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United Church Women 
Annual Silent Auction and Tea 

Date: Saturday November 5th 
Time: 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Place: Eatonia United church 

503 Main Street 
 

Remembrance Day 
 
 

Old Fashioned Christmas 

at Eatonia Community Hall 

Saturday December 10th, 2016 

 

Bath Tub Races are back! 

Entertainment 

Visit from Santa 

Goodie Bags 

Sleigh Rides 

Pictures with Santa 

 

Watch for Posters for more 

information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

your Valentine with 
Eatonia Lions Club 

November 11, 2016 

February 11, 2017 

Details to follow 
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